
Hello, I am Kelly B Gamache,  
I am in support of the new amendment allowing parents to watch the education module in lieu 
of vaccinating.   
Thank You.  
 

 
From: K G 
Sent: Tuesday, March 12, 2019 11:20 AM 
To: hhc.exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov 
Subject: In opposition to HB3063, from a Biologist  
  

Hello,  
I am Kelly B Gamache.  I have a BS in Biology and have worked in the Veterinary field for 16 
years.  I have seen vaccine reactions in animals first hand and we, at the vet clinic, take every 
individual animal into consideration before choosing which vaccines to give them.  If their 
lifestyle does not necessitate a vaccine, it doesn't get given.  Human children deserve to be 
treated at least as well as we treat our dogs.  
Being a Biologist with an interest in vaccines, I have looked for and found the information since 
California's vaccination bill went into effect.   California enacted SB 227 in July 2016.  Have you 
looked at their numbers? Their disease rates? They took away the philosophical exemption and 
the religious exemption and their Pertussis numbers INCREASED for 2017 and have gone higher 
for 2018. The numbers do support increased vaccination rate.  Taking away the rights of the 
parents to protect their children from a pharmaceutical product that is known to cause harm in 
some has given their state worse Pertussis rates since their bill went into effect.   
Please don't follow California.  They allowed a company to talk them into forcing an unsafe, 
ineffective product upon the California Children.  Mandating vaccines does not make them 
safer.  Please mandate that the manufacturers of the vaccines create a product first that does 
no harm and is effective 100%.  
All you need is to see their numbers.  If you haven't been given these numbers until today, 
please ask yourself "why?".  
California's information is attached to this email.  
NO ON HB3063 
Sincerely,  
Kelly B Gamache 
BS Biology 
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